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Dear Friends 

Both Alison and I are keeping well but busy. 

Please pray for Alison as she prepares for an exam for her Open University course. I think it is next week. She has been working very hard on this course, apart from her teaching at the Asuncion Christian Academy. Also pray for her as she goes to camp in 2 weeks time with a group of kids from the school. 

We have just finished an ordinary synod this past weekend. It was very good and the bishop outlined the road map for a healthy church. I had a lot of work with a group working through 5 studies in one of the small groups, working in Guarani. It was very positive, it has provided a lot of in depth study material for the brethren to take home with them and work through in their local churches. 

Praise the Lord for sending us rains over the last two weeks. It has been much needed. The water cisterns are filling up and the water reservoirs have got some water as well. The Mennonite church group, who help with the land preparation for family allotments, have started this work. Pray for regular rains in order for people’s food crops to complete their cycle providing food for people. 

The 2 cattle and beekeeping projects are going well. Included in this project is dental and health care and strengthening the education facilities. We had people from the Inter-American Development Bank with us last week to fiscalize the second phase of the projects that is the completion of the corrals. They went away very pleased with all the work of the NGO Global Chaco, who I have been advising and accompanying. We now await the monies to buy livestock. Pray that this will be forth coming quickly to take advantage of the fresh grass that is growing with the rains. They asked a lot about the Moringa tree and its uses. They bought seed to take away and use in other parts of Paraguay. Pray that the ministry of agriculture will comply with their promise if getting the moringa leaf powder analysed and then pass this on to been approved by the food and health authority. At present they are dragging their heels over this. 

We had a great time in August with the Mission Paraguay group who came to Rio Verde to work with me. Apart from the work, it was a very good time of Christian fellowship. It was refreshing. We did some remodelling of the guest house. Divided it into 2 apartments, built a new patients’ house, a water cistern to harvest more rain water from a house’s roof and dug a well to get underground water. We need to complete this and install pipe work to provide the Rio Verde centre with washing water, this means we can keep the rain water from the roofs for drinking only. 

We built 2 more adobe houses in El Estribo and dug and built a well there with good results and it has been a good model for other communities to observe and start investigating for their own communities. 

From the work with adobe houses in La Patria, an NGO Mingara has taken up the technology to undertake a housing project sponsored by the Government housing programme. They are employing one of the Pastors to make the adobes for the model building. They have asked me to be their advisor. This has also happened for another community called La Rosa Cue. They contracted Esteban Galeano to train this group how to make adobes. This is going well. 

I am helping a few of the unpaid pastors with a few bee hives each to help them generate some cash towards supporting their families. Please pray that they will be conscientious in the management of their hives and get the desired results. I was very pleased that Agripino, who is making the adobes has also built himself a hive out of adobes and this is functioning well. I gave him the idea quite a while ago. 

Love and greeting to you all, 

Chris and Alison 


